Club Report- Portsmouth SSAGO (PUGS)

Since attending the last rally in Bath the club has taken part in many activities, so bellow | will list a
few of the highlights of this term.

* Play zone(18/03/14)- this was a mixed group event held with the Southampton SSAGO

* Easter Break meal/ Beat the meet challenge( 27/03/14)- everyone who took part was
defeated by the meat

* Steam Punk Ball (05/04/14) — around 10 members attended

® Cocktails night- bar man Ricky Harris

* Gliding (16/05/14)- 9 people attended, this event had limited spaces
* Go Karting- (22/05/14)- 9 people attended

In regards to the administration of the pugs group the AGM was held on the 25/03/14- in the
meeting changes to the constitution where ratified for the new group and new positions ( see below)
where voted in.

*  Club Chair- Ricky Harris

* Secretary — Kayleigh Burke

* Treasurer- Mark Swallow

® Social Secretary — Lois Brown

In preparation for next year PUGS group we are booked on to the Fresher’s Fayre in order to attract
new members. In regards to the Fresher’s camp that is being held in the new academic year a new
camp site has been chosen from previous years and dates are being looked into, provisionally the
24t to 26™ of October.



